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Minutes 

Town of Three Rivers 

Sewer Corporation Georgetown 

 

May 18, 2021, 8:00 am 

Montague Fire Hall 

 

Members Present Councillor Cody Jenkins, Deputy Mayor Debbie Johnston, Councillor 

John MacFarlane, Councillor Cindy MacLean, Larry Creed 

  

Staff Present Manager of Community Services Dorothy MacDonald, Supervisor 

Allan Greene, Operator Matthew Duffy 

  

 

1. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Councillor Cody Jenkins at 8:05 am 

2. Adoption of Agenda 

GS2021-05-01 

Moved By Councillor Cindy MacLean 

Seconded By Councillor MacFarlane 

THAT the agenda be approved as presented. 

Motion Carried Unanimously 

 

3. Declaration of Conflict of Interest 

There were none. 

4. Adoption of previous meeting minutes 

GS2021-05-02 

Moved By Councillor MacFarlane 

Seconded By Councillor Cindy MacLean 

THAT the minutes of the April 20, 2021 Water and Sewer Georgetown be 

adopted as written. 

Motion Carried Unanimously 

 

GS2021-05-03 

Moved By Councillor Jenkins 

Seconded By Councillor MacFarlane 
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THAT the minutes of the May 11, 2021 Water and Sewer Georgetown be adopted 

as written. 

Motion Carried Unanimously 

 

5. Items to be Addressed 

The sewer issue on Kent Street was discussed.  Confirmation was requested on whether 

other issues besides sewer were being addressed for the permit. 

Some clarification on the sewer line extension not going to Wood Lane. 

6. New Business 

Sewer Corporation discussed the plans presented from CBCL   The cost of the project 

could be in the vicinity of $80,000. 

Discussions occurred on properties that would be serviced. This will only provide sewer 

to one property and replace the current line to a property that is not to code.   NO other 

residents would have access.  It would not address any issues that could occur along 

Wood Lane in future. It would not provide a connection the property on the opposite side 

as it has access already from water Street. 

Funding sources would be sought. If it is considered repair and maintenance then Gas tax 

can not be used.  It would mean applying for MSC in the Fall and starting the project 

after that. 

Information will be obtained and a recommendation will be presented for Council 

meeting in June. 

Deputy Mayor Debbie Johnston joined the meeting at 8:00 am.  

GS2021-05-04 

Moved By Councillor Cindy MacLean 

Seconded By Deputy Mayor Johnston 

Sewer committee recommends upgrading service on Lower end of Kent Street to 

provide access to sewer service. 

Motion Carried Unanimously 

 

7. Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 8.28 am. 

GS2021-05-05 

Moved By Councillor Cindy MacLean 

Motion Carried Unanimously 
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Cody Jenkins 

_________________________ 

Chair Councillor Cody Jenkins 

 


